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CHAIRMAN’S REMARKS

SUMMER 2017 PHOTO COMPETITION WINNERS

It has been a challenging year 
since the last Christmas edition of 
the Parish Newsletter.  

We have continued to support the 

Citizen’s Advice unit based in the 

Parish Office and this has actively 

been used by residents throughout 

the year. 

Milton Keynes Council has yet to 

put forward an acceptable plan to 

the Parish for the devolution of 

the services that we would want 

to take over. However, we are 

seeing reductions in the services 

they provide. To counter some of 

this we have introduced a Parish 

Ranger with responsibility to 

maintain some of our landscaping 

and infrastructure.  

Throughout the summer we ran 

our usual coach trips which once 

again were heavily subscribed to 

and very successful. Our MK50 

celebration in support of Willen 

Hospice raised just over £1600 

and was very well attended and 

enjoyed by residents. This was the 

first year we provided free rides to 

children and this was welcomed 

by many of the parents. Likewise, 

the Roman Park fireworks, partially 

subsidised by the Parish Council 

was also a success.

2018 is an important year for the 

Parish Council and residents as we 

approach our referendum for the 

Neighbourhood Plan. In January, 

we will publish the complete draft 

plan for further public comment 

after which it will pass to the 

Planning Inspectorate for approval 

and finally our referendum in 

November.

So we look forward to a busy new 

year!!

On behalf of the Parish Council 

and its staff we would like to 

wish you a happy Christmas and 

prosperous new year. 

We always welcome articles and community notices for inclusion in this magazine, and items of local 
interest, old photographs, etc.

For submission deadlines please contact the Parish Office on 01908 227 201  
Or email: info@stantonburyparishcouncil.org.uk

Handwritten items can be accepted and photographs could be scanned  
by the Parish Office. Stantonbury Parish Council reserves the right to  
edit, defer or refuse articles and advertising submitted for publication.

5 years to 12 years winner:  Christopher 
from Bradville with the photo on the 
Front Cover.
 
13 years to 18 years winner: Shagana from 
Stantonbury with the attached photo.
 
The winning entries received a £30 gift 
voucher each.
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HELP UK AIR AMBULANCE SERVICES BY 
RECYCLING YOUR USED POSTAGE STAMPS!!!

Thames Valley Air Ambulance (TVAA) has evolved 
into one of the UK’s leading air ambulance charities, 
delivering a unique life-saving service to patients, 
where and when they need it most.
 
Our doctor and paramedic crews are able to deliver an 
advanced level of critical care to the roadside to treat 
seriously ill or injured patients at the scene, fast.
 
Medical innovations on board have advanced from 
basic medical kits to a full range of life-saving 
equipment. TVAA is a vital emergency service that only 
exists through charitable donations and support.

The UK’s Air Ambulance Services are charities which 
receive no government funding and rely entirely 
on charitable donations to continue flying and 
responding to life threatening medical emergencies.  
We are now volunteering our time to help raise funds 
through the recycling of postage stamps. 

All funds raised will be donated to the Association of 
Air Ambulances to be distributed equally to all UK Air 
Ambulance Services.

Whether they’re British or overseas, new or used, 
send them to us and we’ll turn them into funds to 
keep the UK Air Ambulance Services responding to life 
threatening medical emergencies.  

All you need to do is cut or carefully tear the stamped 
corner from any envelope or packet that you receive in 
the post and start a collection.  Once you have a large 
bundle, bag them up and send them to us at the below 
address:

We are volunteering our time to raise money for 
The Association of Air Ambulances who have been 
notified of our efforts.

The Association of Air Ambulances Ltd

50 High Street

Henley in Arden

Warwickshire 

B95 5AN

www.associationofairambulances.co.uk

info@associationofairambulances.co.uk

Stamps can be posted to:

AIR AMBULANCE  
- STAMP APPEAL
59 Mitre Copse 
Bishopstoke
Near Eastleigh
Hants
SO50 8QE 	
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On Tuesday 1st August, Stantonbury Parish Council 

held their first of four football skills sessions. The 

two trained lads had 11 young people (4–8 years) and 

about 20 teenagers (10-14 years) participating in the 

different training skills. They all seemed to be having 

a wonderful time and also a lot of children using the 

other play equipment within the Park. 

On Tuesday 8th August, it was pouring down with 

rain. Yet three hardy young 4 and 5 year olds really 

enthusiastically did ¾ of an hours training. The 

trainers waited around for a further ½ hour but no 

older children appeared.

On Tuesday 15th August and 22nd August about 30 

children came out and enjoyed the fine weather, the 

football training and a game of football. In between 

their sessions they had bottled water provided by the 

Parish Office.

We hope to arrange the ever popular Football 
Sessions for Wednesday 28th March 2018 and 
Wednesday 4th April 2018 during the Easter 2018 
school  holidays at Cawarden, Stantonbury from 1.00 
to 3.30pm.

Football skills at Cawarden, 
Stantonbury (Blue Park)
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As in previous years Stantonbury Parish Council 
have funded Play Sessions in the local parks during 
the Summer holidays.

Milton Keynes Play Association supplied their bouncy 

slide, which has always been popular with the 

children, along with the cricket sessions and the craft 

activities. This year there were activities which even 

appealed to the teenage group.

As an added attraction the Parish Council invited  

‘The Great Gappo’ to come with his circus skills  

which included juggling and balancing activities.  

This proved to be very popular with the children (and 

some of the adults who joined in) to test their talents 

throughout the afternoon events. This event for the 

children is totally free and it is hoped to be repeated 

again next year. The fine weather also encouraged 

families to make an afternoon of it and bring their 

picnics with them.

During the month of August the Parish Council 

organised football sessions at Cawarden Park on 

Stantonbury for children of all ages, using the 

services of professional coaches. This was well 

supported at all age levels and we hope the children 

had a memorable time. The Parish Council believe 

in using our park areas to promote the fitness of the 

younger generation in our Parish. With this in mind 

it was disappointing to see the lack of support for the 

two half-term sessions in October. The weather was 

mild but the opportunity to make use of the FREE 

coaching was taken up by only very few. So remember 

to look out for the future dates next year on social 

media or in this Newsletter. 

FAMILY PLAY SESSIONS IN THE PARK



Come and join us to Celebrate the Birth of Jesus 

at Christ Church Stantonbury 
 

Christmas Eve, Sunday 24th December 
10.30am Carols Around the Tree 

(followed by nibbles and drinks) 

11.30pm Candlelit Communion 

 

Christmas Day, Monday 25th December 

10.30am Family Service 

Join us for one of our Weekly Family Services on Sundays at 10.30am 
 

Want to try something different? 

Join us on the fourth Sunday of the month for an informal  
‘Café Service’  

  Why not drop in for Coffee and Cake on the third Saturday of  
the month from 9.30am to 11.30am 

Activities for the children 

A quiet place for reflection 

 (next dates 16/12/17, 20/1/18)  
  

Under Fives Thursdays 9.30am to 11.30am (term time) 

Contact Patricia for details 07786143900 
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Contact details:
Helen Innes (Fridge Co-ordinator): 
07813780125, 
mkcommunityfridge@gmail.com 

A simple solution to wasting less through the sharing of good quality food.

Opening times: Monday-Friday 19:00-21:00
The fridge is also open from 10:30-1pm 

Thursday and Friday 

How to support the fridge:
•   Spread the word!

•  Donate surplus food that you’re not going to use
•   Volunteer for 30 minutes or more

•   Get in touch to register your food business

www.mkcommunityfridge.org

Find the fridge at:
The Old Bath House

and Community Centre 
205 Stratford Road, Wolverton

MKCommunityFridge @MKFridge

Come and join us to Celebrate the Birth of Jesus 

at Christ Church Stantonbury 
 

Christmas Eve, Sunday 24th December 
10.30am Carols Around the Tree 

(followed by nibbles and drinks) 

11.30pm Candlelit Communion 

 

Christmas Day, Monday 25th December 

10.30am Family Service 

Join us for one of our Weekly Family Services on Sundays at 10.30am 
 

Want to try something different? 

Join us on the fourth Sunday of the month for an informal  
‘Café Service’  

  Why not drop in for Coffee and Cake on the third Saturday of  
the month from 9.30am to 11.30am 

Activities for the children 

A quiet place for reflection 

 (next dates 16/12/17, 20/1/18)  
  

Under Fives Thursdays 9.30am to 11.30am (term time) 

Contact Patricia for details 07786143900 

Part Time Deputy Parish Clerk (25 hours per week 
over 5 days) The Parish Council is seeking to recruit 

an individual as the Office Manager and to deputise 

for the Parish Clerk in carrying out the duties and 

responsibilities of the Parish Council.

The Parish Council support team comprises four staff 

under the Parish Clerk, preparing various documents 

related to the legal functions of the Council and 

specific projects related to the expanding role of the 

Council. We are looking for an experienced Manager 

with fully competent skills in Microsoft Office, 

website and social media skills, who will take specific 

responsibility for all aspects of the office management 

and electronic media. Evidence supporting these 

skill requirements will be required prior to interview. 

A rigorous test component will form part of the 

interview.

As Deputy Parish Clerk you will be required to 

achieve full qualification as a Clerk. Applicants already 

pursuing such a career qualification will be seen as 

an advantage to the Parish. The salary is negotiable 

and will be in line with Local Government pay scales 

including a contributory pension.

Please send an expression of interest with a brief 

resume of qualifications and experience on one side 

of A4 paper to clerk@stantonburyparishcouncil.org.uk

The closing date for applications is Friday 15th 

December 2017. Stantonbury Parish Council is an 

equal opportunities employer

VACANCY FOR PART TIME OFFICE MANAGER / DEPUTY CLERK
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THANK YOU

To everyone who attended our MK50 event in 
Bancroft Park on 19th August 2017. Because of you 
we raised a total of £1,750.28 an amazing total.

Willen Hospital was given a donation of £1,660.28 

and £90 was donated to local charities supported by 

Bletchley Lions Club.

Despite the loss of at least 3 gazebo’s due to the 

wind and a very slight shower of rain early evening 

(for which we were well prepared by giving out free 

rainproof ponchos) the weather was very kind to 

us. Some of the Parish team even finished up with 

sunburn.

The FREE children’s attractions were enjoyed by 

children of all ages and I am sure some of the adults 

would have liked to go on them as well given a 

chance.  The face painting, balloon man and the 

camera van were very popular. Punch and Judy are 

still very popular and it was amazing seeing how many 

adults who allegedly were there with their children 

laughing and enjoying the old fashioned attraction.

The music provided covered all age groups from 

Zumba for children to great entertainers with 

diverse music sets. Bradwell Silver Band was its usual 

fantastic selves finishing the day with music from the 

last night of the proms.

Dancing once again was provided by Milton Keynes 

School of Dance. What can I say about the energy, 

technical ability and pure entertainment all the 

dancers gave over the afternoon and evening. 

Last but not least, many thanks to the street food 

stalls and the outside bar. Food and drink were both 

well received.

A big thank you must go to all of our sponsors and 

companies who donated lots of different but essential 

items for the day.

The day would not have happened without the 

Stantonbury Parish Council office team, Parish 

Councillors and their families but most of all YOU. 

 THANK YOU ALL
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1st Prize: £50 Tesco voucher – J Morrison, Blue Bridge

2nd Prize: £35 voucher – C Gieseke, Heelands

3rd Prize: Morphy Richards Blend Express – J Spindler, Great Holm

4th Prize: Teddy Bear – B Hahn, Bancroft Park

WINNERS OF THE FREE PRIZE DRAW AT MK50 
EVENT ON SATURDAY 19TH AUGUST 2017

£1,660.28 

October 2017 

Stantonbury  
 

Parish Council 

We would like to thank our friends from the Stantonbury Parish 
Council for the generous donation of £1,660.28 (raised during 
the Bancroft children’s music Event in August 2017).
 
Support like yours makes a real difference. It makes a differ-
ence to the specialist end of life care we can give to patients 
staying at the Hospice. It makes a difference to the hundreds 
of people with life limiting conditions we care for every year in 
their own homes. It makes a difference to every person who 
receives treatment at our Lymphoedema clinic to help ease 
swelling and pain. It makes a difference to the help we give to 
bereaved children struggling to cope with their loss.
 
Willen Hospice needs to raise £7 every minute of the year to be 
able to continue to offer the level of care we do – thank you 
for being part of helping us always be there to care.
 
Best Wishes,
Renata Tenorio
Supporter Services Administrator
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STANTONBURY NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

It has been an extremely busy period 
for the Neighbourhood Plan Committee 
as we have moved into the phase for 
writing the first draft policies which will 
define the Plan – more about that below! 

STAND AT MK50 EVENT  
AUGUST 2017
It was fantastic to see so many people attend the 
MK50 event and especially for the many people who 
took the time to come and talk to us at our stand.

This was the first opportunity for us to display 
the maps of each of the estates within the parish, 
highlighting potential issues, policy areas and specific 
sites identified from the results of the residents’ 
survey from earlier this year. 

We had some really positive feedback and support for 
the principles of the Plan, along with some interesting 
and useful discussions about specific issues and 
policies. More than 40 individuals took the time to 
complete a short questionnaire on the proposals 

for the Plan, which have all fed into the process of 
drafting the policies.

NORTH BRADVILLE RESIDENT 
ENGAGEMENT
The Plan Committee recognised the importance of 
ensuring that residents living in the area of Bradville 
North, identified for regeneration by Milton Keynes 
Council, are able to give their views on how the Plan 
can include a policy in relation to this area.

Two events were held specifically for Bradville 
North residents in September. A short presentation 
explained that whilst the Plan itself cannot decide 
if the regeneration area will be refurbished or 
redeveloped, it can set out the principles by which 
those decisions are implemented, whilst also planning 
for the future of the rest of the Parish that won’t be 
directly affected. 
 

DRAFT PLAN POLICIES
The policies in the Plan include “General Policies” 
which apply across the whole of the Parish and 
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include the following:
•	 Design Principles
•	 Parking Enhancements
•	 Open Space & Leisure
•	 Key Links
•	 Housing Infill
•	 Housing – Houses in Multiple Occupation
•	 Grid Road Corridors

Along with “Site Specific” policies which relate to the 
following areas:
•	 Stantonbury Campus
•	 Mathiesen Drive
•	 Rowle Close Garages
•	 Bradwell Sports Ground & Windmill
•	 Oakridge Park Community Facility
•	 Wylie / Harrowden
•	 North Loughton Valley Park
•	 North Bradville
•	 Stantonbury Shops
•	 Linford Wood Employment Land
•	 Stanton School
•	 Stantonbury Community Facility

You can still view the maps relating to these 
policies by popping into the Parish Council 
offices during normal opening hours of  
9.00am-4.00pm.
We are currently meeting with landowners, 

organisations and businesses who have an interest in 
the above areas/policies to further shape the details, 
aims and intentions of the policies.

WHAT’S NEXT?
We aim to have the draft Plan available for a full 
resident consultation in early 2018. At this point we 
will write once more to every household with details 
of drop-in events where you can view details and 
discuss the policies with staff and councillors, along 
with other opportunities to comment on the Plan 
online or in writing.

Look out for details on our noticeboards and the 
Parish Council website:  
www.stantonbury-pc.org.uk

For further information about the Neighbourhood 
Plan contact Lisa Emmanuel, Project Officer on:
  
np@stantonburyparishcouncil.org.uk

Tel. 07946317505 

or call in at the Parish Office 126, Kingsfold, 
Bradville
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Sunday 10th December 11.00-4.00
at the City Discovery Centre,  
Bradwell Abbey MK13 9AP 

FREE ADMISSION

Christmas Fair
Angels at the Abbey

SQUIRRELS  
Children’s Centre

Local school children carolling 

throughout the day, Arts & Crafts 

activities for children, Festive 

refreshments, Santa’s Grotto, Santa 

& Helpers with the Medieval Chapel 

also open for viewing & Amusements 

on the Green. Lots of Craft & Gift 

stalls ideal for Christmas shopping.

DO YOU HAVE A CHILD UNDER 5 YEARS OLD? 

Squirrels Childrens Centre provide sessions for you and your child to learn and de-

velop, including Stay and Play, Story and Song time and Bumps and Babies. Have 

a look at our NEW Health Visitor talks on potty training, weaning and sleep. We 

also can support in parenting, training and employment and much more. 

To find out what the centre has to offer contact staff on 01908 317863. You can 

find us on Facebook and the Milton Keynes Council website. 
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Thursday 7th December 2017

at  7.00pm 

BRADVILLE HALL 
COMMUNITY CENTRE

MERCERS DRIVE MK13 7AY

Come along and find out about the group 

and our activities. Everyone welcome.

Contact us via 

Email: action-4@outlook.com 

Tel: 01908 316 938

Bancroft, Bancroft Park, Blue Bridge, 

Bradville, Oakridge Park & Stantonbury

ANNUAL REVIEW MEETING

Service Line - 01908 322239 

As part of our move toward embracing some of the 
MK Council’s devolved services we have appointed a 
Parish Ranger and we would like to introduce him - 
Mr Lee Shuttleworth. 

Lee lives within the Parish and will be out and about, 
helping to keep the estates clean and tidy from early 
December and where necessary supplementing the 
work of MK Council. If you want to report work that 
needs to be looked into please ring the above number 
with details.

His work is completely related to outside needs and 
will be scheduled accordingly, servicing each estate 
on a rota basis. Anything classified as urgent will be 
treated accordingly. 

Whilst the transition takes place there will be some 
work items that are the responsibility of MK Council 
and Lee will not be authorised by them to undertake 
that work.

So, he will be initially dealing with some landscaping, 
parking on green spaces, low level waste removal, 
reporting fly tipping, reporting major landscaping 
issues etc. A full list of his duties can be found on our 
website.
If you come across Lee working on our estates, please 
say hello and give him a warm welcome. 

STANTONBURY PARISH COUNCIL - PARISH RANGER 

OUTDOOR ADVENTURE GROUP

Join our friendly team of  
outdoor adventurers

Every Wednesday & Friday

www.mountain-rangers.org

Qualified Mountain Leader

FIRST SESSION FREE
WOOD END SCHOOL, STANTONBURY, 

MILTON KEYNES

navigation - camping skills - bushcraft
first aid - fire lighting - team work
night hikes - wilderness survival

wild camping - expeditions

10 - 13yrs 6pm - 7:30pm
14yrs+ 7:30 - 9pm

Contact: 0750 373 9191
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The last term of 2016/17 was a memorable 
one for the Milton Keynes Youth Choir. We 
performed in a joint concert with Polymnia 
(MK’s leading chamber choir) in May. The 
programme contained a terrific range of music, 
all of which was performed to a very high 
standard. It was a great experience for our 
singers to listen to (as well as sing with) such a 
fine adult choir.

We also had an informal concert, during our rehearsal 
time at the end of term, at which we said goodbye to 
some of our singers who are moving on. We used the 
opportunity to say a huge thank you to a couple of the 
parents of former members who have filled significant 
roles for many years, particularly to Karen Elliott who 
was chair of the choir for 16 years, without whom the 
choir may not have been able to continue to reach its 
21st birthday!

This year will be the 21st for the choir and we are 
planning a big celebration in July 2018. We hope to be 
able to gather together many former members, so if 
you know of anyone who has been involved with the 
choir, or you have been yourself, then please do get 
in touch (email address and phone number on the 
website: mkyc.org.uk).

Before that we have a busy autumn term with two 
definite performances and another possible. In 
November, we will be joining the MK Hub group in a 
trip to the Scratch Youth Messiah at the Royal Albert 
Hall. This will be a very different experience for the 
choir: singing with so many others in a huge space – 

and how exciting to sing at the Royal Albert Hall! We 
are also looking forwards to singing with other young 
people from Milton Keynes.

On 9th December, we will be holding our annual 
Christmas concert at the church of St Mary and St 
Giles, Stony Stratford. We are hoping to be joined by 
other singers to perform parts of the Messiah as well 
as our usual mix of Jazz, Pop, Classical and World 
music.

There is also the possibility of a performance in 
a new commission, celebrating MK’s 50th, by our 
inspirational music director Craig McLeish, although a 
date and venue has not yet been identified.

The chance to perform music composed, or arranged, 
by Craig is a terrific bonus for the choir. Those of you 
who have experienced Young Voices will know about 
his skill in arranging for and enthusing singers (of 
all ages!). We recently had the inaugural meeting of 
our music committee (composed of Craig and a few 
singers and parents) and it was great to see how the 
ideas sparked and were developed into plans for new 
pieces and arrangements.

We have welcomed quite a few new, and excellent, 
singers to the choir recently, but we have capacity to 
take more. So, if you, or someone you know, are 8 to 
18 with an unbroken voice and would be interested in 
joining, then please do contact us (details on website) 
to find out more and arrange a trial. We think it’s going 
to be a very exciting year!

MILTON KEYNES YOUTH CHOIR: 
REFLECTIONS AND LOOKING FORWARDS TO A BUSY TERM (AND YEAR) AHEAD!
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Moribayassa African Drumming Community 
Group have been based at Stantonbury for 
over 13 years now, run by a committee of 
unpaid volunteers. We learn traditional African 
Rhythms on Traditional African drums and 
perform at local community and charity events. 

In 2017 Moribayassa Drummers performed in the 
MK Festival of Arts in March winning Silver in the 
E2 class improving on their previous year’s Bronze. 
In May Moribayassa Drummers performed at the 
Community Foundation Voluntary and Community 
Sector Reception. June saw the group at the Festival of 
Giants performing in Campbell Park. Some members 
from Moribayassa were also honoured to perform with 
Nkiru Arts drummers at Inspire Watford’s Arts Festival, 
the visit of HRH the Duke of Cambridge in September 
and Northampton’s Diwali Lantern Parade. The year 
will end with African Drummers at the Stony Lights 
Parade. 

We are always open to new members. The beauty 
of African Drumming is that it is great fun and no 
previous musical knowledge is needed. Beginner 
classes are run by Nkiru Arts on a Wednesday evening. 
Once the basics have been learned, drummers feed 

into the vibrant Monday sessions held every Monday 
at Christ Church Hall (Next to Leisure Centre), 
Stantonbury Campus. 

For information regarding beginner classes or Monday 
sessions please call Annie 07906 227097 or email 
moribayassa@btinternet.com 

For more details please visit our website www.
moribayassa.wixsite.com/venue

MORIBAYASSA AFRICAN DRUMMING



STANTONBURY PARISH NEWS16

We were delighted to receive a donation of £1000 
from the parish council in 2016 which we have used 
to provide emergency food parcels to residents living 
within the Stantonbury parish during 2016/17. It is 
generous donations such as these that help to ensure 
that no adult or child in Milton Keynes should go to 
bed hungry. 

The Food Bank operates from a warehouse in Stacey 
Bushes where a team of 4 paid staff and 70 volunteers 
ensure that food is collected, sorted and distributed 
to 12 serving centres across Milton Keynes on a 
weekly basis. In recognition of the invaluable support 
we receive from our volunteers we were proud to 
have been awarded the Queen’s Award for Voluntary 
Service 2017. 

Having enough food to provide for your family and 
yourself is a basic need that the Food Bank is here 
to support. Getting enough to eat can make all the 
difference for those coping with times of difficulty or 
crisis. One of the new initiatives we have been proud 
to be involved in this year is the Oneinf1ve MK project. 
This provides lunch packs to children during school 

holiday periods that would otherwise have been in 
receipt of free school lunches. From an initial trial in 
February half term, the project was successfully rolled 
out to the school summer holidays’, providing over 
1600 lunch packs over a 6 week period.  

As Christmas approaches we have been busy with 
our Christmas hamper programme. We have worked 
closely with local agencies, including the Squirrels 
Centre to request nominations for families in your 
parish who would benefit from this additional support 
at Christmas. We are most grateful to the local 
community, our business partners and network of 
supporters who have worked tirelessly to ensure that 
these hampers are made available to those most in 
need at this time of year.

If you want to know more about our work, or would 
like to help by offering your time, money, or a food 
donation, find us at www.mkfoodbank.org.uk;  
@mkfoodbank , or call 01908 322800. 

As we approach the Xmas Holidays, The Parks Trust 
has calculated the true cost of dropping litter in the 
city’s many parks, woodlands and lakes.   Litter is a 
major issue for The Parks Trust, which manages and 
maintains over 6,000 acres of green space in Milton 
Keynes. The self-financing charity can reveal that:

•  During one week of the 2016 summer holidays, the 
Trust collected 848 bags of litter across its parks – this 
equates to 4.24 tonnes of rubbish in just one week
•  The Parks Trust’s litter costs have escalated by 
£100,000 over the last three years and now stand at 
over £330,000 (exc. VAT) each year
•  Over 15% of the Trust’s operations budget is now 
spent on cleansing of litter
•  There have been 14 incidents since 2015 where 
litter-dropping offenders have been identified and 
spot fines administered or prosecutions sought
•  The amount of litter picked up by the Trust’s rangers 
and volunteers increased by 35% last year
•  In one day earlier this year, a group of corporate 
volunteers collected 82kg of rubbish around the 
Floodplain Forest Nature Reserve

Rob Riekie, Landscape and Operations Director, 
for The Parks Trust, commented: “As you can see a 
dropped crisp packet here or a drinks bottle there 
adds up, and really does have a huge impact on the 
parks – both in terms of how they look to other 
users and how much we can spend on managing and 
improving them.

What people often forget is that we are a self-
financing charity not funded by the council tax or 
government. Every penny we spend has to be found 
from the money we earn from our activities and from 
our investments. The money we spend on clearing 
litter could be used for things such as more play areas 
and facilities in the parks or more free events or more 
Community Rangers to patrol the green space. We 
would like to thank all those who do clear up after 
themselves, and encourage the small minority who 
don’t to really think about the impact their actions 
have. We ask that people take their litter home with 
them and dispose of it there, as this really helps to 
minimise the money we spend on collecting and 
removing rubbish.

For more information, please visit  
www.theparkstrust.com

PARISH COUNCIL SUPPORTS LOCAL FOOD BANK 

THE TRUE COST OF LITTER
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We are pleased to inform the residents that we now 
have the following GPs at the Practice: 

Dr Ahad
Dr Mahendran has reduced his sessions and is 
organising his own appointments
Dr Desai
Dr Amen
Dr Rammohan
Dr Dahanyaka
Dr Shibur  (Locum)
 
We also have a Minor Illness Nurse, Nelly, who is able 
to prescribe and will be working Mondays, Thursday 
and Fridays.  
 
Patients registered also have access to appointments  
at other surgeries in the evenings and at weekends.
We would like to take this opportunity to advise 
patients for minor problems please use your local 
Pharmacists.
 
We have been looking at ways to improve patient 

access; following a review of our appointment system, 
we have implemented a new GP telephone triage 
system. If you have a medical emergency and are  
unable to get a face to face appointment you will be 
offered a telephone triage appointment and if clinically 
indicated you will then be offered a face to face 
appointment.
 
We still have a problem with patients booking 
appointments and then failing to attend which 
prevents patients with clinical needs being seen.
Below are the numbers who failed to attend over the 
last 3 months 
August 53
September 64
October 84
Please note that failure to attend appointments 
regularly may result in you being asked to leave our 
practice. 
 
We are in the process of setting up a dedicated number 
for cancellations which should be up and running by 
December and we will advise you when its available.

UPDATE FROM OAKRIDGE PARK MEDICAL CENTRE
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Meets on the second Tuesday of the month from 2.00-4.00pm at Centrecom 
Meeting Place 602 North Row (Behind MK Library), Secklow Gate West, 
Central Milton Keynes MK9 3BJ

The meetings are open to anyone affected by central vision loss.  
Carers are welcome too.

For further details please contact Maggie 01908 319 292

For more information or to join us  
call 0300 3030 111
www.macularsociety.org
help@macularsociety.org

Macular Society
PO Box 1870, Andover, SP10 9AD
Registered Charity No 1001198. SC042015 in Scotland. 1123 Isle of Man.
Macular Society is the trading name of the Macular Disease Society.

Since 2012 our Job Clubs have so far…
• supported 2179 people into work
• helped 5,745 people access training
• �provided assistance to 7735 residents 

of MK

For Further Information:
T:  01908 991631
E:  enquiries@yourmk.co.uk
W: www.yourmk.co.uk/your-job-club 

We can…
• Provide you with internet access for job 
searching
• Support you with job searching and employability 
skills
• Help improve your confidence
• Give you advice about your CV and how to make 
it work for you
• Provide advice with interview tips and techniques
• Offer you a wide range of free work related 
training courses

CEOOISK = COOKIES
IETFKUCAR = FRUITCAKE
CHNPU = PUNCH
NGGOEG = EGGNOG
GAERDBERING = GINGERBREAD
OOTELCAHC = CHOCOLATE
USNT = NUTS
NOAEGR = ORANGE

PEALP = APPLE
CADYN CAEN = CANDY CANE
IREDC = CIDER
IEPMPTRENP = PEPPERMINT
NOMNANCI = CINNAMON
YCNDA = CANDY
UDGEF = FUDGE

Milton Keynes Macular Society Support Group

Looking for work…?

We can help!

ANSWERS TO THE QUIZ

Support throughout central vision loss

C O O K I E S F O R S A N T A
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Christmas Puzzle
How sweet it is...
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